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Newsletter No 25 
Friday 19th April 2024 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back to summer term at St Philip’s. I do hope you had a lovely Easter break. This is always a 
busy term with lots to look forward to.  
Best wishes for the weekend ahead.  
 
Mrs Sarah Williams  
 
Parking outside of school 
A number of parents have contacted me to express their concerns about parking outside of the school. 
People are parking up on pavements outside of school which is making it challenging for people 
walking into school and increasing the likelihood of a serious accident.  
 
Police Visit 
On Wednesday, Year 5 & Year 6 had a visit from a local PC this week, who came into school to give a 
talk about knife crime and the laws and consequences for carrying a bladed weapon. It was a really 
informative visit and the children had opportunities to ask and answer questions as well as taking part 
in debates.  
 
Attendance 
We have sent all parents updated attendance data for children. The school and Trust target is 97% 
across the school year. We appreciate the support that you give to ensure the very best attendance for 
your child.  
 

Arbor Contact Details  
Please do ensure that the school holds up to date contacts on Arbor. There should be more than one 
contact that can be used in case of emergency.  
 
Extra Curricular Clubs 
The following clubs have started this week are taking place over Summer Term 1: 
 
Monday Tennis  Y2 & Y2 
Tuesday Mini Vinnies & Eco Club (Committee have dates) 
  Athletics Club Y4,5 & 6 
  Science Club Y3,4,5, & 6 
Wednesday Booster Y6 
Thursday Mixed Football  Y1 & Y2 
  Ukulele Club Y2,3 & 4 
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Pupil of the week: 
Carolina P For always having a positive attitude to her work and being a friend to everyone. 
Bethany B For always giving 100% in class and making great progress in all subjects. 
Poppy B For a wonderful effort with her English writing. 
Zina N-E For working hard to improve her writing pace. 
Sarah Jo -G For her resilience in Maths – she didn’t give up even when doing difficult fraction 
  calculations. 
Barbara P For her rapidly improving Maths skills and hard-working attitude. 
Olivia L  For treating peers with love and respect. 
 
Golden table: 
Martin G, Dara M, Ola N, Lucas T, Iman S, Joey S, Joey H, Elliott S. 
 
This Week’s School Attendance 
Y6  100% This week’s winners! 
Y5  98.48%  
Y4  93.78% 
Y3  100%  This week’s winners! 
Y2  97.44%       
Y1  88.36%  
YR  99.04%           
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
More details to follow for some events. 

 
May  
Friday 3rd May - Year 3 & Year 4 visit Kirkley Hall 
Monday 6th May – Bank Holiday school Closed. 
Monday 13th May – Thursday 16th May KS2 SATS week – Please don’t book any holidays within this week. 
Tuesday 14th May – FHC Session 2 3.15 pm Y4 
Friday 24th May – Year 3 & Year 4 Fun Run Saltwell park 

 
HALF TERM HOLIDAY: Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May 2024 

June  
Monday 3rd June – INSET Day school closed to pupils. 
Tuesday 4th June - School re-opens 
Wednesday 19th June - New Reception Class Parents’ Induction Meeting 
Wednesday 26th June – Sports Day 
Friday 28th June - First Holy Communion Y4 in Church 5.30 pm 
 
July 
Thursday 4th July - STM Team Building Day Y6 
Wednesday 10th July – Sponsored Walk Whole School 
Thursday 11th July – Y6 STM Visit Day, Whole School Meet New Teacher Day 
 

SUMMER HOLIDAYS:  
Monday 22.7.24 (INSET DAY) to Tuesday 3rd September (Monday 2.9.24 INSET DAY) 
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